STATE OF INDIANA)

                             SS)

COUNTY OF CLAY)

The February 25, 2021, special meeting of the Clay County Commissioners was called to order by President Marty Heffner at 10:30 a.m.  Those present included Commissioners Paul Sinders, Marty Heffner, and Bryan Allender. Also attending was Eric Somheil, Attorney for the County Executive, and Jennifer M Flater, Auditor of Clay County who made a record of the proceedings to wit:

IN THE MATTER OF PUBLIC HEARING FOR INDIANA OFFICE OF COMMUNITY AND RURAL AFFAIRS GRANT (IOCRA)
Kristy Jerrell stated that 16 small businesses had already filled out an application for the grant. Kristy feels we need at least 25 applications to qualify for the full $250,000.00.  This is a no county match grant. With 25 applicants each would receive $9,750.00 as $6,250.00 will go to Jerrell Consulting for fees. All applications are due by March 11th and the State will notify those Counties on April 15th if they were awarded the grant. Kristy prepared resolution 2021-1 Authorizing Application Submission and Local Match Commitment.
Motion to approve Resolution 2021-1 as presented was made by Paul Sinders and seconded by Bryan Allender. Motion carried 3-0. 

IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business pertaining to this special meeting, a motion to adjourn was made by Bryan Allender and seconded by Marty Heffner.  Motion carried 3-0.  
Clay County Commissioners 

Attest:

Clay County Auditor
